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December 2, 2020 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL  
Azita Behmardi, P.E. 
City Engineer 
City of Hollywood 
Department of Development Services 
P.O. Box 229045 
Hollywood, FL 33022-9045 
ABEHMARDI@hollywoodfl.org

RE: Proposal for Legal Services – Phase 2  

Dear Azita: 

Per our communications, the Mayor and Commission have requested an Ordinance to 
address utilities in the public rights-of-way other than communications facilities, particularly to 
address leaning utility poles and poles that should be removed or replaced.  We would amend Ch 
55 Part I of the City Code, expressly to address such utility poles and other utilities in the public 
rights-of-way, consistent with Florida law including PSC regulations.   

We would estimate that such ordinance and services related thereto would require 
approximately 95 hours, which based on my current hourly rate of $385, would not be expected to 
exceed $40,000.00.  My services would include working with you and the City staff, researching 
applicable state law and regulations, and other relevant authorities including the FDOT Utility 
Accommodation Manual, Broward County and other relevant Codes and regulations, as well as 
reviewing the City’s franchises with various utilities, addressing stakeholder comments, and 
preparing a draft ordinance for the City staff’s review and making revisions as needed.  We would 
also present the Ordinance to the City Commission.  Following adoption, we would be available 
for training and assistance with the City’s internal procedures.    

In other respects, the terms of our existing engagement with the City would continue to 
apply.  Please notify us if this proposal is accepted by the City.  If you have any questions, please 
do not hesitate to contact us.  

Very truly yours,  

Gary I. Resnick 
GIR:js
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